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Neil Arya (BASc MD CCFP FCFP DLitt) is a past Vice-
President of International Physicians for the Prevention of 
Nuclear War (IPPNW), which won the 1985 Nobel Peace 
Prize and of President of Physicians for Global Survival 
(PGS) and has written and lectured around the world about 
Peace through Health. Dr.Arya was president of the 
Canadian Physicians for Research and Education in Peace 
(CPREP) and is founding President of PEGASUS Institute 
and was Chair of the PEGASUS Global Health 
Conferences. He co-edited the book Peace through Health 
in 2008 authored numerous articles and chapters on this 
topic. He has been a contributing editor of Medicine 
Conflict and Survival. He is an Advisor/Reviewer/Author 
for Medical Peace Work European Consortium, is a 
member of Interpeace Peace Responsiveness Roster, the 
Lancet-SIGHT Commission on Peace, Gender and Health 
and the Global Alliance on War, Conflict & Health. He has 
taught Peace through Health Courses at the undergrad level 
at McMaster University and Conrad Grebel College of the 
University of Waterloo and now McGill University. He has 
also been a keynote speaker on Peace through Health in 
countries such as Germany, El Salvador, Guatemala, 
Panama, China, India, Israel/Palestine, Australia, Ireland, 
Italy, Denmark, Norway, Switzerland, US, Canada, and 
Dubai. 
 

Neil Arya 
Email: narya@uwaterloo.ca 

 

Barry S. Levy is a physician and epidemiologist who has 
written and spoken for many years about the impact of 
armed conflict on health, human rights, and the 
environment. He is the author of the recently published 
book “From Horror to Hope: Recognizing and Preventing 
the Health Impacts of War,” editor of several other books 
on this and related subjects, and author of numerous journal 
articles and book chapters. His writings on the war in 
Ukraine have been published in the New England Journal 
of Medicine and elsewhere and he has spoken at the U.S. 
National Academy of Medicine, major universities, and 
other venues. He is an Adjunct Professor of Public Health 
at Tufts University School of Medicine and a past president 
of the American Public Health Association. 

Barry S. Levy 
Email: barry.levy@tufts.edu 
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Dr. Eliana Barrios Suarez is an Emeritus Associate 
Professor at Wilfrid Laurier University as well as an 
Adjunct Research Faculty. Eliana received her PhD and 
MSW from the University of Toronto. Born and raised in 
Peru, she began involvement with the Pegasus Institute as a 
peace and human rights advocate. Her research has 
honoured the gendered resilience of Indigenous women in 
Peru in the aftermath of mass violence and their use of 
political activism and memorialization as resilience 
strategies. Her latest research included a CIHR funded 
project examining the resilience pathways and help seeking 
preferences in the context of post-traumatic stress injuries 
of members of the police services in Ontario, and SSHRC 
funded projects examining the social ecologies of resilience 
among Indigenous youth in the Northwest Territories and a 
partnership research developing Transformative Memory 
Networks of international scholars and activists in post 
conflict zones. She is also developing a revised theory of 
change on community engagement in the prevention of 
sexual violence in post conflict zones based on previous 
research findings  

Eliana Barrios Suarez 
Email: esuarez@wlu.ca 

 Chloe Eward (MPH, HBA) chose a career path in Public 
Health after discovering and studying the numerous cross 
relationships between both the built and natural 
environment, social and economic inequities, and a 
population’s state of health. What really hit home and 
pushed her to continue her work in peace, global health, and 
sustainability, was learning the political complexities and 
inequities that exist within the practice of Sustainable 
Development in places where a good state of health and 
access to healthcare is a privilege. Chloé’s work with the 
Pegasus Institute is to help build its Francophone and 
Emerging Leaders networks. She completed her Honors 
Bachelor of Arts (HBA) at the University of Toronto: 
Specialist in Environmental Geography, and a double minor 
in Diaspora and Transnational Studies and French. Chloé 
completed her Master of Public Health (MPH) at Western 
University and was a Researcher and Author of the WHO 
Situational Analysis of the Resources and Capacities 
Available for Mental Health and Psychosocial Support in 
Somalia.  Chloé is currently working as a Health Planner 
for Entité4 (a health planning Entity for French-Language 
health services for central-southern Ontario). 
 

Chloe Eward 
Email: ewardchloe@gmail.com 
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 Emperatriz Crespin, M.D. is a Salvadoran public health 
doctor, with a specialty in health workforce policies and an 
MA in health economics. Currently, Dr Crespin works at 
the Ministry of Health for the SIBASI CENTRO (Central 
Comprehensive Basic Health System) in San Salvador and 
has over 20 years experience in violence prevention and 
public health including technical tools, Capacity Works 
Model for Development, Gender Based Violence, Human 
Rights and Public Administration. She is the former 
Director of the National Violence Prevention Unit of 
Salvadoran Ministry of Health and has worked for National 
and Regional Projects of GIZ El Salvador as technical 
advisor on peaceful coexistence and violence prevention. 
 

Emperatriz Crespin 
Email: 

doccrespin@gmail.com 

 Friederike Bubenzer leads Peacebuilding Interventions 
Programme on interconnectedness between mental health 
and psycho-social support (MHPSS) and peace building at 
the Institute for Justice and Reconciliation in South Africa 
on. In this capacity she contributes to peacebuilding, social 
cohesion and reconciliation processes with policy makers 
and civil society leaders across the continent to develop 
inclusive and context-specific peacebuilding and 
reconciliation processes. Much of her work has been 
focused on community-level peacebuilding in South Sudan 
as well as Kenya and Uganda. Ms. Bubenzer holds an 
MPhil in Development Studies and Social Transformation 
from the University of Cape Town and undergraduate 
degrees in International Relations from the University of 
Stellenbosch. 
   

Friederike Bubenzer 
Email: friederikebubenzer@gmail.com 

 Innocent Ntaganira, MD, MSc, MA is a Global/Public 
Health practitioner with more than 38 years of professional 
experience including 19 years with the World Health 
Organization (WHO). He retired from the WHO on 30 June 
2021, the last position being that of Head of the WHO 
Liaison Office to the African Union (AU) and the United 
Nations Economic Commission for Africa (UNECA), 
based in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia. Dr Ntaganira’s public 
health journey took him through various levels of national 
health system governance, from primary health care level 
to national policy making levels in Burundi and Rwanda. 
He joined the WHO HIV/AIDS program in August 2002 in 
Swaziland, then moved to Ethiopia before joining the WHO 
Regional Office for Africa in 2005. He holds a  
● Medical degree from the University of Burundi, a 

Master of Science in 
● Epidemiology from Université Laval (Canada) and a 

Master of Art in Global Diplomacy from 
● University of London. Other short term academic 

trainings are with John Hopkins University (USA), 

Innocent Ntaganira 
Email: innocent.ntaganira@gmail.com 
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Université Libre de Bruxelles (ULB), University of 
East Anglia, Norwich (UK) and the Graduate Institute 
of International Studies and Development 
(Switzerland). 

● Special interest in Health systems Governance and 
Health Diplomacy. Currently he is a member of the 
WHO Collaborating Centre for Knowledge Translation 
and Technology Assessment in Health Equity. 

 Izzeldin Abuelaish, Abuelaish MSC, OOnt, MD, 
MPH,M. Hon. LLD., Litt D., D. Sc., D.H.L 
● Professor of Global Health /Clinical Public Health 

Division 
● Adjunct Professor, Peace and Conflict Studies, 

Manitoba University 
● Scholar Peter A Silverman Center for International 

Health 
● Adjunct Scientist Women's College Research Institute 

Dr. Izzeldin Abuelaish, MD, MPH, is a Palestinian medical 
doctor who was born and raised in Jabalia Refugee Camp 
in the Gaza Strip. He is a passionate and eloquent proponent 
of peace between Palestinians and Israelis and has 
dedicated his life to using health as a vehicle for peace. He 
has succeeded despite all odds through a great 
determination of spirit, a strong faith, and a stalwart belief 
in hope and family. He received his elementary, preparatory 
and secondary education in the refugee camp schools, 
followed by a scholarship to study medicine in Cairo, Egypt 
and a diploma in Obstetrics and Gynecology from the 
Institute of Obstetrics and Gynecology at the University of 
London, UK. He has been nominated three years 
consecutively for the Nobel Peace Prize. 

 

Izzeldin Abuelaish 
Email: izzeldin.abuelaish@utoronto.ca 

 

Katelyn Cassin, Ph.D., is a Postdoctoral Fellow for the 
Peacebuilding and Local Knowledge Network (PLKN), 
which explores the ways in which international security 
organizations understand, acquire and integrate local 
knowledge(s) into their decision making and practices. She 
has also been a Sessional Professor for the School of 
International Development and Global Studies at the 
University of Ottawa, teaching on global citizenship and 
cosmopolitanism, as well as the security-development 
nexus. Her research focuses on cultural and relational 
peacebuilding, everyday interfaces with UN peacekeeping, 
south Lebanon and UNIFIL, and the shifting global order. 

Katelyn Cassin 
Email: kcassin@uottawa.ca 
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 Kaveh Khoshnood is an Associate Professor and Director 
of Undergraduate Studies at the Yale School of Public 
Health and executive committee member at Yale Council 
on Middle East Studies. He is co-founder of Yale Violence 
and Health Study Group and a faculty member of the 
Program on Conflict, Resiliency and Health at the Yale 
MacMillan Center. Dr. Khoshnood is trained as an 
infectious disease epidemiologist and has more than three 
decades of domestic and international experience in HIV 
prevention research among people who use drugs and other 
at-risk populations. Dr. Khoshnood's research interests 
include: 1) epidemiology and prevention of HIV/AIDS, 2) 
research ethics and 3) humanitarian health. His projects are 
primarily in China, Lebanon and Bhutan. Dr. Khoshnood is 
teaching a new course on humanitarian health in January 
2022. 
 

Kaveh Khoshnood 
Email: kaveh.khoshnood@yale.edu 

 Nathan C. Funk, Ph.D., is Associate Professor of Peace 
and Conflict Studies at Conrad Grebel University College, 
the University of Waterloo, in Waterloo, Ontario. His 
research and writing address religious and cultural 
dimensions of conflict and peacemaking, and focus 
especially on the Middle Eastern context, on local 
empowerment in international peacebuilding, and on 
sustained dialogue. His publications include Islam and 
Peacemaking in the Middle East (2009), Ameen Rihani: 
Bridging East and West (2004), “Building on What’s 
Already There: Valuing the Local in International 
Peacebuilding” (International Journal, 2012), and “Religion 
and Peaceful Relations: Negotiating the Sacred” (in The 
Routledge Companion to Peace and Conflict Studies, 
2020). He has served on the boards of several Canadian 
peace organizations, including Project Ploughshares and 
the Peace and Conflict Studies Association of Canada. 
 

Nathan Funk 
Email: nfunk@uwaterloo.ca 

 Pakisa Tshimika MPH, DrPH 
MMH Hope Executive Director and Founder 
He was born in Kajiji, Democratic Republic of Congo near 
the border of Angola to a Mennonite Brethren (MB) pastor 
and his hospitable mother Rebecca Makeka. He began in 
1974 studies at Pacific College in Fresno CA with the 
intention of returning as the first native surgeon in Kajiji. 
He began his professional life as hospital administrator for 
a 150 beds hospital in Zaïre, now the Democratic Republic 
of Congo. With funding from the Canadian International 
Development Agency and inspired by the Chinese Barefoot 
Doctor model he was able to develop a rural decentralized 
primary health program with Village Health Workers to 
increase health education and promotion for 150,000 people 
in the region. Dr. Pakisa initiated decentralization of 
primary health care for the Kwango province and became 

Pakisa Tshimika 
Email: mmhhope48@gmail.com 
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the first Coordinator of Kajiji, one of the first Health Zones 
established in Zaire. Since then, Dr. Pakisa has served as a 
consultant and staff member with various Mennonite-
affiliated and international organizations. With additional 
training in peacebuilding, conflict management and dealing 
with trauma of historical nature from Fresno Pacific 
University and Eastern Mennonite University, Dr. Pakisa 
began in the 90s to integrate peacebuilding, leadership 
development with special attention given recently to trauma 
of historical nature training perspectives in his many efforts 
in the health sector.  
 

 Rob Chase MD MSc FRCPC, Assistant Professor in the 
Department of Community Health Sciences, Rady Faculty 
of Health Sciences, University of Manitoba. His medical 
specialty area is Public Health and Preventive Medicine 
with clinical interest in Occupational Health.  In the 1990s 
he was involved in the formation of  ‘Peace Through 
Health’ at McMaster University with project work in Sri 
Lanka and Afghanistan. He developed Vidaview Life Story 
Board as a visual tactile tool, his current research interest. 
 

Rob Chase 
Email: Robert.Chase@umanitoba.ca 

 
 Samer Jabbour, MD, MPH Dr. Samer Jabbour pursues a 

dual path in medicine as a cardiologist and in public health 
as a professor of public health practice, American 
University of Beirut (AUB) in Lebanon. He previously 
directed the Department of Noncommunicable Diseases & 
Mental Health at WHO EMRO and led the Public Health in 
the Arab World initiative at AUB. His current work focuses 
on health in relation to war/conflict, human rights, and 
humanitarian research. He is Co-Chair of The Lancet-AUB 
Commission on Syria, Founding Chair of the Global 
Alliance on War, Conflict, & Health, a Commissioner of 
the IAS-Lancet Commission on Health & Human Rights. 
He leads the Global Humanitarian Mapping Consortium. 
He completed a medical degree at Aleppo University 
(Syria) and a Master of Public Health degree at Harvard 
University (USA).  
 

Samer Jabbour 
Email: sj22@aub.edu.lb 

 

 

Steve Hargarten is a Professor of Emergency Medicine 
and the Founding and former Director of the Medical 
College of Wisconsin’s Comprehensive Injury Center, 
where he currently serves as the Senior Injury and Policy 
Advisor. He was the Founding Dean at the Medical College 
of Wisconsin (MCW).  
Dr. Hargarten has practiced emergency medicine for over 
35 years and is a nationally and internationally recognized 
leader in emergency medicine and injury prevention and 
control. He has served on the Violence and Injury 

Steve Hargarten 
Email: hargart@mcw.edu 
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Prevention Mentoring Committee for the World Health 
Organization. He is the founding president of the Society 
for Advancement of Violence and Injury Research, and a 
past president of the Association of Academic Chairs of 
Emergency Medicine. In 2011, Dr. Hargarten was elected 
to the Institute of Medicine (IOM), now the National 
Academy of Medicine (NAM) of the National Academy of 
Sciences and is a former member of its Global Forum on 
Violence Prevention and its Global Health Board. Dr. 
Hargarten currently serves on the executive committee of 
the Transportation Research Board of the NASEM and on 
the Community Preventive Services Task Force of the 
CDC. 
 

 

Valerie Percival, Associate Professor of International 
Affairs Health and Conflict, Post Conflict Health 
Reconstruction, Health Systems, HIV/AIDS and Conflict 
Analysis  
 
Valerie Percival is an Associate Professor at the Norman 
Paterson School of International Affairs (NPSIA) at 
Carleton University and a Commissioner with the Lancet-
SIGHT Commission on Peace, Justice, and Gender 
Equality for Healthy Societies. Her current research focuses 
on three areas: the measurement and meaning of the 
suffering of civilians in violent conflict and humanitarian 
emergencies; the complexity of engagement in health 
systems; and the promise and perils of policy networks. 
Prior to joining NPSIA, she held positions at the Canadian 
Department of Foreign Affairs and International Trade as 
well as the International Crisis Group, where she was 
director of their Kosovo Office. She also worked with the 
United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees in Guinea 
as well as the Peace Research Institute Oslo (PRIO). She 
has provided testimony to the European Parliament, the US 
Congress, and the Canadian Parliament, has published in 
International Studies Review, the Journal of Peace 
Research, Globalization and Health, and Conflict and 
Health and is a frequent contributor to Open Canada.  
 

Val Percival 
Email: ValeriePercival@cunet.carleton.ca 

 

 Vinay Jindal (MD) is co-chair of Toronto’s Hiroshima 
Nagasaki Day Coalition (HNDC) and Past-president of 
International Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War 
Canada (IPPNWC). In 2006, Dr. Jindal worked in 
Myanmar with Médecins Sans Frontières and witnessed the 
effects of an underfunded, inequitable healthcare system in 
one of the world’s “least developed countries”—a country 
that was contemplating funding a nuclear weapons 
program. On his return, through IPPNWC and the HNDC, 
Dr. Jindal prioritized local and national education on the 

Vinay Jindal 
Email: vinay@live.ca 
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dangers of nuclear weapons and action on nuclear 
disarmament. 
 

 Yogesh Choudhri is a public health physician with a 
Masters in preventive and social medicine from India and a 
Master’s in Public Health from Israel. He has worked in 
Public Health policy and programming on a cross section 
of public health issues for the last three decades, including 
communicable diseases, Vaccine-preventable diseases, 
Environmental Health (lead toxicity, nuclear accidents, 
chemical spills).  He has been involved with introducing 
health care reforms in India (public-private mix), planning 
and evaluation of hospital services and building community 
partnerships. His major achievements in public health 
initiatives are in prevention, control, and treatment of SARS 
and COVID-19, Pandemic H1N1 (2009); EVD; emerging 
infections; HIV program development/ implementation and 
M&E and IHR (2005). He contributed to the creation of the 
Public Health Agency of Canada in the aftermath of SARS 
in 2003. He has worked with Health Canada, Public Health 
Agency of Canada, Government of India and Israel, WHO 
in different capacities and is currently working as senior 
advisor to the Ministry of Health in Solomon Islands.  
 

Yogesh Choudhri 
Email: ychoudhri@hotmail.com 
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